

14 December 2022

Nicky McLean

By email: fyi-request-19928-a11a6998@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Nicky,

I refer to your requests under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) of 30 May 2022 for information related to the data files for April 2022 and of 15 July 2022 for information related to data files for July 2022.

The Authority apologises for not processing these requests in accordance with the Act and has committed to reminding all staff of our obligations under the Act, and the importance of responding to all requests for information in a timely manner.

The data files you requested on the 30 May 2022 were published on the EMI website on 7 June 2022. You can access the entire set of 7 April metered data files at: https://www.emi.ea.govt.nz/Wholesale/Datasets/Metered data.

The data file you requested on 15 July 2022 was published on the EMI website on 20 July 2022 and is available here:

https://www.emi.ea.govt.nz/Wholesale/Datasets/Metered data/Unit level generation IR.

Please note creation of the CSV files and publishing them on the **EMI website** is automated.

On behalf of the Authority, I apologise for not responding to your requests and notifying you of the published information earlier. I would also like to thank you for your vigilance and alerting us to when our data publishing has failed.

I note you have made many requests regarding data. Where you are requesting data, I encourage you to send these requests to emi@ea.govt.nz.

Where you are making requests under the Official Information Act 1982, I encourage you to send these requests to oia@ea.govt.nz.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact us by emailing oia@ea.govt.nz.

Yours sincerely

Doug Watt

General Manager - Legal, Monitoring and Compliance (Acting)